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Great Plains Energy to acquire Westar Energy   
Transaction valued at $12.2 billion   
 

Great Plains Energy Incorporated (NYSE: GXP), the parent company of KCP&L, and 

Westar Energy, Inc. (NYSE: WR) announced on May 31, 2016 that a definitive 

agreement has been reached for Great Plains Energy to acquire Westar Energy. The 

combined cash and stock transaction has an enterprise value of approximately $12.2 billion, including total equity value 

of approximately $8.6 billion. Upon closing, Westar will become a wholly owned subsidiary of Great Plains Energy.  

 

Once the transaction is complete, Great Plains Energy will have more than 1.5 million customers in Kansas and Missouri, 

nearly 13,000 megawatts of generation capacity, almost 10,000 miles of transmission lines and over 41,000 miles of 

distribution lines. In addition, more than 45 percent of the combined utilityôs retail customer demand can be met with 

emission-free energy. 

 

ñThis is an important day for Westar, our customer, employees, shareholders, the communities we support and for the 

state of Kansas,ò said Mark Ruelle, president and chief executive officer of Westar. ñOur commitment to reliability, 

customer satisfaction, safety and sustainability is consistent with Great Plains Energyôs values, which makes them our 

ideal partner. Weôre eager to join the Great Plains Energy team, and excited about this new chapter that combines the 

unique strengths of our respective organizations to form an even stronger company from our state.ò 

De Soto City Clerk Honored 
with International Award   
 
De Sotoôs very own Lana McPherson, City Clerk, 
was the recipient of the International Institute of 
Municipal Clerkôs most prestigious award ï The 
Quill.  
 
The Quill Award was established in 1987 to 
recognize IIMC members who have made 
significant and exemplary contributions to their 
community, state or province, IIMC and peers.  
 
McPhersonôs strong support of IIMCôs goals and philosophies, her tenure, 
strength and extent of participation in IIMC, service in teaching fellow 
Municipal Clerks, involvement with the initiation or administration of an IIMC -
approved training Institute or  program were some of the criteria to be 
considered for this recognition. Her fellow Municipal Clerks nominated her and 
provided supporting documentation and recommendations. There are over 
10,000 clerks who are members of IIMC. 
 
McPherson was presented the award at the 70th IIMC Annual Conference in 
Omaha, NE last month. What an honor for Lana and the City of De Soto. 
Congratulations!  
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Presidentôs Update 
by Stephanie Swenson, Chamber President 
 

Each June, the De Soto Chamber of 

Commerce and the Kansas Department of 

Commerce participates in the State of 

Kansas Business Appreciation Month. This 

is just our small way of saying thank you to 

all of our members and how much we 

appreciate and value your support of your  

De Soto Chamber of Commerce. 

 

Whether big or small, each and every business has a 

significant imp act in our community. You provide jobs and 

services that might otherwise not be available.  

 

I cordially invite you and your guests to the Jun e 9th De 

Soto Chamber of Commerce Luncheon so that we can 

properly thank you with a FREE lunch. Feel free to invite 

your fellow business contacts who might also want to learn 

more about the De Soto Chamber of Commerce.  

 

See you in June! 

 

 

American Family  Insurance to Host 
Chamber After Hours June 6th  
 
American Family Insurance ï Julie Coover Agency will 

host a De Soto Chamber of Commerce After Hours on 

Monday, June 13th from 4 p.m. ï 6 p.m. at her De Soto 

location, 32565 Lexington Avenue, Suite B. 

 

Appetizers and beverages will be provided. Be sure to bring 

business cards and network with your fellow members! 

 

From the Director ôs Corner  
by Sara Ritter, IOM, Executive Director  
 

So last month, I asked the question: 

 

ñWhat is the difference between 

ówhat do I getô (for my 

membership) and ówhat can my 

business do WITH the Chamberô 

(as a member)?ò   

 

We covered the first part of the question, so now it is time 

to address how you can work WITH the chamber as a 

member to benefit your business. 

 

- Relationships. Itôs different than networking, which is 

something we always talk about. Relationships provide 

an opportunity for you to actually get to know your 

fellow members, which in turn could end up even more 

valuable than a sale. Thereôs no better way to build 

lasting relationships than with Chamber Members!  

- Visibility. Yes, it is easy to hop onto Face Book, 

LinkedIn and other social media to get the word out 

about your business; however people are more likely to 

do business with someone when they meet with them 

and learn about their business. (Note the Business After 

Hours on June 13th! This is a GREAT way to have your 

business visible to people!) 

- Promotion. While many of the opportunities come with 

a small fee, there are many opportunities that are 

provided to Chamber members free of service. Want an 

easy way to share information or exciting 

announcements? Give it to me and weôll gladly include 

articles in the newsletter as well as online. Weôre here to 

promote YOUR business! 

- Sense of civic duty. Many members look at a chamber 

membership as a way to give back to the community. 

This helps your business stay in tune with community 

activities and updates in De Soto. 

- Programs and events. The Chamber is busy promoting 

tourism in De Soto, which in turn drives people  into the 

community to shop your business. Having a presence at 

these events can strengthen opportunities and is a great 

way to meet new customers! 

 

These are just a few ways your business can work with the 

Chamber to maximize your benefits. If there is anything 

we can ever do to help, please let me know. Weôre here to 

help!  
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June Chamber Luncheon to Honor 
Kansas Businesses  
City of De Soto to Host   
 

In honor of State of Kansasô Business Appreciation Month, the 

June 9th De Soto Chamber of Commerce Membership Meeting 

will be FREE to all Kansas businesses.  Members will be treated 

to a fantastic lunch catered by new De Soto Chamber of 

Commerce Member Suteraôs Pizza and Catering. 

 
The June luncheon will be held at the City of De Soto Council 
Chamber, 32905 W. 84th Street, De Soto. Reservations are 
required to ensure adequate seating and food. Please contact 
Tracey Culver at tculver@desotoks.org or by calling the 
Chamber Office at 913-583-1585 no later than Tuesday, June 7th 
to secure your reservation. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Membership Directory Printed  

 
The 2016-2017 De Soto Chamber of Commerce Membership 
Directory will be distributed at the June 9th De Soto Chamber of 
Commerce Membership Meeting. All attendees will receive a 
copy.  
 
If you are unable to attend, please contact Tracey Culver at 
tculver@desotoks.org to obtain your complimentary copy.  
 
 
 

 

  

Visit www.winesongatriverfest.com to purchase your tickets 

online.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
MORE THAN JUST BOOKS! 

 
De Soto Book Group  
 

Join us the first Wednesday of every month for an 

informal and lively discussion of the monthôs book. 

The selections include Our Souls at Night by Ken 

Haruf for June, A Spool of Blue Thread by Anne 

Tyler for July, and The Storied Life of A.J. Fikry by 

Gabrielle Zevin for August.  Join us in the lower 

level meeting room of the TriCentury Bank, 33485 

Lexington Ave, De Soto, KS at 1:00. 

 

If you would like to be part of the discussion, but 

cannot make it to the 1:00 meeting, please let me 

know a time that works  better for you. Email Kari at 

englemank@jocolibrary.org.  

 
 

Our Newest Chamber Members   
 

De Soto Historical Society  represented by Mary 

Guntert and Kathy Ross 

Insulation Pros  represented by Larry Langley 

Protocol96  represented by Dustin L. Hennis  

Rayne -Storm Co. represented by Brian Warren 

Suteraôs at Shawnee Crossings represented  

by Bruce Hamilton  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Click on the their ad to learn more!  

mailto:tculver@desotoks.org
mailto:tculver@desotoks.org
http://www.winesongatriverfest.com/
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USD #232 Update   
DHS student receives Civilian Award of Valor from JOCO Sheriffôs Office 
Sheriff Frank Dennis Present De Soto High School student Elizabeth Maberry with one of 
the departmentôs highest awards, the Civilian Award of Valor 

Elizabeth Maberry, center, received the Civilian  Award of Valor during a special 
ceremony on May 18 for actions that were selfless, heroic, and valiant. She is 
pictured with Sheriff Denning, right, and members of the Sheriff's Department.  

The following comments were read by 

Johnson County Sheriff Frank  Denning 

during a special ceremony at De Soto High 

School on May 18, 2016. 

 

"On Friday, March 11th, 2016, at 

approximately 1:20 in the afternoon, 15 year 

old Elizabeth Maberry was walking down 

Kickapoo Street, in De Soto, KS, when she 

heard a man yelling for help. Elizabeth 

immediately turned around and observed an 

elderly man, partially on fire, in the front 

yard of his residence. 

 

Elizabeth didn't hesitate and quickly ran 

toward the man. Upon reaching him, she 

attempted to use her hands and jacket to 

extinguish the flames, but her attempts were unsuccessful because the fire had grown too large. Elizabeth then ran 

inside the residence, first alerting the man's wife, and then retrieving a pitcher of water from the kitchen.  

 

Elizabeth made repeated trips in and out of the residence, each time filling the pitcher with water, and dousing the 

flames until the fire was completely extinguished. She then assisted the man's wife in helping him inside the residence. 

Next, Elizabeth called 911 to summon the assistance of emergency personnel. 

 

Unfortunately, 86 year old Ralph Rye, suffered severe burns and later succumbed to those injuries. Ralph had been 

outside burning rose bushes when he accidentally splashed himself with gasoline. 

 

To also honor Ralph, I would li ke to tell you a little more about him. Ralph Lawrence Rye was born the youngest of nine 

children in North Dakota in 1929. He grew up in Minnesota, and began an early love of the outdoors and hunting near 

his family's farm. He was a hard worker who began working on the railroad at age 15, obtained his barber's license at 

age 16, and enlisted in the United States Army in 1948. 

 

Ralph moved to De Soto in 1950 and never left. He married his wife, Atropa, in 1953. Ralph became a local 

businessman in the De Soto community and owned Ralph's Trading Post in downtown, among other enterprises. He 

was also a member of the De Soto Rescue Unit. 

 

Ralph was an avid carpenter and built several houses during his lifetime, including his home in De Soto that he shared 

with hi s wife for over 40 years. He was a natural story teller, and still enjoyed buying, selling, and trading goods. Ralph 

and his wife had three children. Their family later blossomed to include eleven grandchildren, 21 great grandchildren, 

and one great-great granddaughter. 

 

Even though this story didn't have a happy ending, it wasn't for a lack of trying on Elizabeth's part. She instantly sprang 

into action and came to the aid of a total stranger in dire need. Her actions that day were selfless, heroic, and valiant.  

It is with great pleasure that I present Elizabeth Maberry with one of the highest honors of the Johnson County 

Sheriff's Office, the Civilian Award of Valor.ò 
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USD #232 Update   
Parent Satisfaction Survey  
 

The administration conducted an online Parent Satisfaction survey from April 27 through May 8. The results show  93 

percent of parents are exceptionally satisfied to satisfied, indicating their high approval with the educational experience 

their children receive.  

Background  

At the beginning of the 2015-16 

school year in August, the 

administration shared with 

employees and the Board of 

Education that it would conduct 

a survey for parents to measure 

their overall satisfaction with the 

quality of schools and 

educational services based on 

their experience and the 

experience of their children.  

The online survey opened on 

April 27 and closed on the 

evening of May 8 with a total of 

941 responses with 875 

indicating they are satisfied with 

our schools. Only 66 graded 

their experience average or 

below.  

While the survey was limited in 

detail, it does provide a general 

snapshot of parent satisfaction.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

�x Exceptionally Satisfied to Satisfied = 93% (875) 

�x Somewhat Satisfied = 4% (38) 

�x Less than Satisfied = 3% (28) 

 The data indicates the vast majority of parents who responded are either satisfied, generally satisfied, very satisfied, or 

exceptionally satisfied with the overall educational experience in our schools. 

 
 


